Robina State School - Parents & Citizens

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15 March 2017
Time:  7.08pm

Location: Staff Room
	Attendance: James Noel, Niki Smith, Colin Frew, Kate Robinson, Stephanie Laverie, Anna Jupp, Richard Dannehl, James Noel, Louise Duncan, Fiona Grounsell, Nickie Gallaway, Beth Everill, Nicole Elkins, Kasia Worland, Katrina Voevodin, Kath Evans, Tania Hamenko, Chris Ewings, Tracey Monk, Lisa Nielsen, Stephanie LaverieSascha Voevodin, 
Apologies: Grant Evans, Chris Eveans



	Opening:
Meeting opened at   7.08 pm


	Previous Minutes & Actions from Previous Minutes              

         
                                          Colin Frew

Ratification of previous minutes: 2016 March AGM Minutes 
             Motion proposed by Richard Dannehl and seconded by James Noel. All agreed.


	P&C Reports


	Other contributions include:
$50,000
Cash contribution, part 2015 contribution

$3,000 

Chaplin

$6,863

Sports Program

$1,927

Music Program

$4,681

Science Program
Vote on Adoption of the Association’s Audited Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report  
- 1st Richard Dannehl 2nd Fiona Grounsell, all agreed unanimously.

Receipt and Adoption of President’s Report                                                                                                           Colin Frew
Vote on Adoption of President’s Report - 1st Louise Garnett, 2nd Fiona G, agreed unanimously.

The 2016 / 17 year has been another productive year with consolidation of our financial position post air-conditioning, solar, and the $100K investment into the Prep to Year 2 area. In addition, we have contributed over $50K to the school including our $30K general contribution plus our support of the three learning pillars of Music, Sports, and Science. Our current cash at bank position sees us with over $350K across the P&C accounts.

Going forward there is still much to achieve as the dynamics of Robina State School continue to change and organically grow. It is incumbent upon the P&C committee to continue its focus on general student welfare and on providing facilities that are outside the scope and responsibility of Education Queensland. As the voice of the parent body, it is also important that we listen to the broad views and concerns of the school community and act in the best interest of the majority.

In my view, it is critical that we maintain the control and subsequent standards of the P&C business units, as without them we simply become a passive fundraising entity. With the concerted efforts of a relatively small number of vested parent volunteers over many years, our P&C stands as a blue print for best practice and one of the strongest and most productive P&C’s in Queensland. To those involved, you have a lot to be proud of and I take this opportunity to say congratulations and thank-you.

As a business, we turn over more than a million dollars a year and this places a considerable amount of responsibility on the shoulders of our volunteer executive. Over the last few years and to ensure the ongoing integrity of the P&C we have strategically positioned paid resources to manage our finances and communication. As the business continues to grow it is hoped that we complete the puzzle by appointing a paid Business Services Manager to run the day-to-day operations, projects, and events. With this structure, the business experience of the elected executives will be less critical and the time demands will be normalized. This comes in a time when the demographics of the school are changing rapidly and volunteers with commercial experience become more difficult to find.

After six years on the executive, the last three as president, and my daughters transitioning into high school, I will not be standing for President in 2017 /18. I am however happy to stand in a VP position to the end of term 4 to hand over the reins and complete some special projects. I take this opportunity to thank my executives, the business unit managers and staff, the school administration, the broader P&C committee, and the general parent body for their support over many years. I would also like to make special mention of James Noel in his capacity as external accountant and Marian Frew as School Liaison Officer. It has been a significant journey and it is hoped that I have made a positive contribution to Robina State School.

Thank-you and all the best to the new team.

Colin Frew



	Election of Officers/Executive Committee

Lapse of current Memberships
Members who have sent apologies to the AGM and therefore have their memberships automatically renewed 
– Chris Eveans, Grant Evans
Motion: To accept renewal of membership for absent members, 1st Fiona G, 2nd James Noel, all agreed.
Application for new Memberships received.
Applications filled in.
Motion: To accept new memberships applications received, 1st Fiona G, 2nd Colin Frew, all agreed.

Election of Officers of the P&C Executive   
Nomination for President

Nominations: Sarsha Voevodin by Colin Frew Seconded: Louise Garnett
Accepted: Sarsha Voevodin
Asked for further nominations – no further nominations received

Unanimous vote by members, Sarsha Voevodin – President 2017
Nomination for Vice-President

Nominations: Katrina Voevodin, Fiona Grounsell and Colin Frew by James Seconded: Anna Jupp
Accepted: Katrina Voevodin
Asked for 2nd Vice President nominations: – Fiona Grounsell – by Colin Frew Seconded: Louise Garnett
Asked for 3rd Vice president nominations – Colin Frew – Fiona Grounsell seconded: Anna Jupp
Unanimous vote by members, Katrina Voevodin, Fiona Grounsell, Colin Frew – Vice-Presidents 2017 
Nomination for Secretary and Correspondence Secretary
Nominations: Lisa Nielsen by Fiona Grounsell for Correspondence Secretary Seconded: Louise Duncan
Accepted: Lisa Nielsen
Nominations: Louise Duncan by Niki Smith for Minutes Secretary Seconded: Fiona Grounsell
Accepted: Louise Duncan
Asked for further nominations – no further nominations received for either position.
Unanimous Vote by members: Louise Duncan -  Minutes Secretary 2017
                                                 Lisa Nielsen - Correspondence Secretary 2017
Nominations for Treasurer

Nominations: Kate Robinson by Colin Frew Seconded: James Noel
Accepted: As Kate Robinson 
Asked for further nominations – no further nominations received

Unanimous Vote by members: Kate Robinson, Treasurer 2017
Meeting handed back to elected President, Sarsha Voevodin from Beth Everill
Elected President, Sarsha Voevodin thanked outgoing Executive for their commitment over the past year. New Executive Members were welcomed for 2017. 
Motion: To approve the newly elected Officers as Bank signatories for the Association.1st Anna Jupp, 2nd Richard D, agreed unanimously.
New constitution for Robina State School:

1st James Noel, 2nd Louise Garnett All in favour

Nomination for CPAC Manager
Nomination: Richard Dannehl by Colin Frew Seconded: Niki Smith
Accepted: Richard Dannehl

Nomination for Student Council Officer:

Nominations: Jo Cook by Stephanie Laverie Seconded: Colin Frew

Action Item:
Motion: to change bank signatures.

1st Colin Frew 2nd James Noel all agreed
Motion: Appointment of auditor – Keel Services

1st Colin Frew 2nd Fiona G all agreed
Motion: Student Protection Risk Management Strategy Policy:
1st Louise 2nd James Noel all agreed


	General Business                                                                                                                      Saschas Voevodin

Appointment of Association’s Auditor

Recommendation from James Noel, for the same Auditor, Ian Keel, to be appointed for 2017. 

Lisa Nielsen raised discussions over a unisex uniform, For discussion on next months’ agenda.



	Close of Meeting 

	Next Meeting    Wednesday                Meeting Closed at 7.45 pm


	_________________      _________

Signed: P & C President               Date
	___________________              
      ______________

Signed: Acting P & C Secretary (Minutes)                Date
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